
Highlights from the week of 

March 3 ï March 9 *  

 

Thoughts and perceptions 

from Mayor Justin Hanson 

 
Dear Friends, 

 

You will read in this newsletter some of the important issues we are dealing with and working on in this 

wonderful city of ours!  Our police have stepped it up and apprehended multiple suspects.  Chief Lewis himself 

has taken some night shifts and they are also working in conjunction with the Sherriffôs deputies to patrol the 

streets of Covington.  I spoke with them myself and am proud of their continued focus on keeping our streets 

and neighborhoods safe.  The Parks and Recreation Department is being proactive and getting ready for the 

spring softball/baseball season.  They are also organizing for flag football and spring soccer.  They have teamed 

up with our grounds crews for field preparations.  Chief Naifeh of our fire department has attended a prestigious 

training in Franklin, Tn.  Our Human Resources Director, Tiny Barton - along with her staff ï have been busy 

researching and presenting information on State insurance.  They made a presentation to the Finance and 

Administration Committee regarding this at Tuesdayôs called meeting. David Gray and the crews at Public 

Works are dealing with a sinkhole around a sewer main along with overseeing the repair of one of our main 

wells. James Dowell and the Streets crews are cleaning out drains, sweeping streets, repairing potholes, and 

getting equipment ready for spring/summer. Lessie Fisher and those in Codes have been inspecting new 

projects, gearing up for Clean-Up ï Fix-Up, and preparing for major blight eradication.   Recorder-Treasurer 

Tina Dunn and the accounting department have been collecting taxes and preparing and overseeing budgets.  

Museum Director Barrie Foster hosted several art classes as well as the monthly Veteran of the Month 

reception.  She and archivist Sherri Onorati are constantly updating exhibits and preparing for events.  Donôt 

forget to visit them during March ï Womenôs Month.  The Finance and Administration Committee has met for 

three weeks in a row and have made some big decisions that will catapult us forward ï such as determining the 

location for the new police facility and giving the go-ahead for State insurance for our employees.   This week, I 

accompanied CPW Director David Gray, HTL CEO Duane Lavery, and A2Hôs Pat Harcourt to Nashville for a 

presentation regarding a grant we submitted to the State.  They did a great job and I anticipate positive results.  

While there, we met with some of our lawmakers to discuss much needed attention for Covington and Tipton 

County.   

 

These, my friends, are the actions of a dedicated staff of people who love this town and want to see us not just 

survive, but to flourish.  We are putting our heads together, learning and growing with and through one another, 

sharing ideas and resources, going all the way to Nashville (and points beyond, if necessary!), making plans and 

arrangements, and taking advantage of as many opportunities as possible to push Covington forward and 

improve the living conditions for all of us.  We invite you and encourage you to join us at meetings, at events, 

and in the day-to-day improvements for Covington.  Come on out for Clean-Up ï Fix Up on March 24.  Put a 

team together from your neighborhood, your work, your church, and/or your family and join us for this day of 

caring.  To do that, please call Jennifer Nolen at 901-476-9613 ext 146.  This is a great community service 

opportunity!  Enjoy and share this newsletter weekly and help everyone see how great it is to live, work, and 

play in Covington, Tennessee! 

 

           Justin 
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DEPARTMENTAL TIDBITS  
k̆eeping you up - to- ÉÆÙÊdÜÎÙÍdÜÍÆÙ̃ØdÌÔÎÓÌdÔÓdÎÓdÔÚ×dÈÎÙÞ ̇

HUMAN RESOURCES & SPECIAL EVENTS : 

The City of Covin gton  Human Resource  Department is responsible for the administration 

of all Personnel and Purchasing activities for the city. The  Human Resource  Department 

is located on the  2nd floor of the Covington Municipal  Building.  They can be reached by 

phone (901) 475 -7170  

 

¶ Applications are accepted ONLY during the time of a posted vacancy.  

¶ Applications can be obtained at the Personnel Department or online,  with the exception 

of  Police Department postings which are done through that department.  

¶ Job postings can be f ound on this site as well as on the main bulletin board located 

outside  the Personnel office. Additionally, vacancies requiring special skills are 

advertised in the  local paper.  

¶ You can complete  applications  and email it to our department through the Conta ct Us 

button above or bringing it by our office Monday through Friday 8:00am - 5:00pm.   

 

PUBLIC WORKS AND STREETS : 

¶ Please call 901 -476 -9613 ext 113 or 118 if you see water running and suspect a 

leak.  After hours call 901 -476 -7163.   Our crews will repair them immediately!  

 

¶ Covington Gas Department wishes to thank everyone who participated in the 

recent gas survey.  Thank you for taking those calls and providing information.   

 

CODES : 

Department of Code Compliance é 

¶ If you plan on installing anything  on your property that will be vertical, you will 

probably need a permit, so please check with us first !  We are here to help you 

work throug h the permitting process.   Please visit us on the second floor at 

Covington City Hall, 200 W. Washington Ave, call 901 -476 -7191 ext 146 or email 

planning.building@covingtontn.com .   

 

PARKS AND RECREATION : 

¶ Come see the updates and improvements, along with new equipment in our 

Sportsplex.  We have updated restrooms/locker rooms and several other areas 

inside.   

¶ Check with us on membership s ð we have extended hours to fit your schedules, a 

covered pool for year -round use, a variety of fitness machines, and multiple youth 

sports opportunities.  

¶ We will provide SUMMER CAMPS for kids.  Please contact Director Joe Mack to 

help support these grea t summer learning activities for our youth.   

 

 

http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/public-works.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/codes-division.html
mailto:planning.building@covingtontn.com
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COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER : 

SWIM SCHEDULE:  

all times subject to change due to weather or other events 

Master  Swim                   5:00 am       8:00 am Monday - Friday                

Swim Lessons  9:00 am     10:00 am TBA     

Water Aerobics               10:00 am    11:00 am  Monday & Friday 

Aqua Zumba                    10:00 am    11:00 am 

  6:00 pm      7:00 pm         

Wednesday 

Tuesday 

Swimming Lessons 11:00 am     1:00 pm TBA 

Open Swim  1:00 pm      5:00 pm Monday ï Friday 

Swimming Lessons  5:00 pm      6:00 pm TBA 

Water Aerobics  6:00 pm      7:00 pm Monday & Thursday 

 

WATER SAFETY INSTRUCTION CLASS WILL BE OFFERED AT COVINGTON AQUATIC CENTER 

CLICK HERE FOR MORE INFO. 
 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT:  

¶ If you need smoke detectors, please call Covington Fire Department at 901 -476 -

2578.  Under State Law, property owner s must provide detectors in all rentals.     

 

MUSEUM :  

¶ Tuesday, March 13 at 6:30 p.m. - Veteran of the Mont h Reception.   Please join us in 

honoring our Veteran of the Month for March.   The refreshments are provided by 

Girl Scout Troop 13804 and everyone is invited.  

¶ Saturday, March 17 -  òA Colorful Journeyó with Barbara Flowers McBride  from 9 

a.m. to 3 p.m.   This acrylics workshop will cover pouring, palette knives, collage, 

and more.   The fee is $50 for museum members and $70 for general public.   Please 

call (901) 476 -0242 to register.  

¶ The deadline to enter the 2018 Tipton County Art Exhibit òEXPRESSIONS OF JOYó 

is March 26, and we need all Tipton County Artists to enter.   Attached is an 

application for your convenience.    

 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT:  

¶ Please report suspicious activity to police immediatel y ð let CPD decipher the 

situation.  Call 901 -475 -1261 or 901 -476 -9036. Call 911 in emergencies.   
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Public Works Committee Deals with Repairs & Sinkhole; 

Prepares for Clean-Up ï Fix-Up 
 

The Public Works Committee held their regular monthly meeting at Covington City Hall on March 6. Present 

were Chairman Alderman Mac McGowan, Alderman Drew Glass, Alderman C.H. Sullivan, Covington Public 

Works Director David Gray, Codes Enforcement Officer Lessie Fisher, Personnel and Purchasing Director Tiny 

Barton, Benefits Coordinator Charlita Foulks, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, Mayor Justin Hanson, Assistant 

to the Mayor Sara Gangaware, Police Chief Buddy Lewis, Assistant Police Chief Allen Wilson, Alderwoman 

Minnie Bommer, Historian David Gwinn, Senior Accountant Kristin Mathis, Echo Day of The Leader, and 

Public Works Administrative Assistant Sandy Herring. 

 

Chairman McGowan called the meeting to order at 1:00 with a quorum present.  Alderman John Edwards was 

absent due to a death in his family.  Chairman McGowan stated the death was also William Edwardsô mother 

and asked for the committee to keep both gentlemen in their thoughts and prayers.   

 

Director Gray: 

¶ Well #5 is being repaired and it is expected to be completed and running by the end of the week.  Gray 

is confident the well can be back in very good working condition. 

¶ Andritz centrifuge has been repaired with new bearings and change of oil.  Those repairs were 

anticipated and included in this yearôs budget.   

¶ CPW has applied for the SDG grant to extend water main out to industrial park.  We have heard that we 

are on the ñshort listò.  Gray will be part of a presentation on March 7 in Nashville regarding this grant 

proposal, along with Mayor Hanson, Duane Lavery of HTL Advantage, and Pat Harcourt of A2H 

Engineering. 

¶ Dyersburg State sewer lift station ï corroded and needs replacing.  Control panel has fallen completely 

off of it.  Replacement pumps and valves have been ordered.  Gray has ordered all stainless steel and 

aluminum pumps to replace this one to avoid corrosion in the future.  

¶ Street light on Jetton Drive in north industrial district has been requested by a business owner. Gray 

stated there are no current city lights in this area, but he feels some kind of lighting to be a good idea.  

Glass asked about the cost to put the light up, and Gray stated it will add $11 a month to our street 

lighting cost.   Mayor Hanson suggested the owner request a security light from Covington Electric then 

then motioned for the business owner to contact CES about a security light on his property and Glass 

seconded.  Motion passed.   

¶ Update on railroad crossings ï work has been done on Southall Road, and new asphalt will be applied 

when they can get it.  Hope Street crossing is being worked on now, and is temporarily shut down for 

these repairs.  Meuller Brass crossings will be repaired this year.  Gray is scheduling a meeting with 

railroad representatives for more railroad projects in Covington.  Alderman Glass asked what can be 

done long term in regards with dealing with railroads through Covington.  Gray stated he believes 

concrete can be poured under the underpasses and that should hold up better than asphalt.  Chairman 

McGowan motioned for Gray to come back with options regarding the railroad underpasses in 

Covington and Glass seconded.  Motion passed.   

¶ There is a 12 inch sewer line that comes through our South Fire Station that serves all of south 

Covington.  We are experiencing a sink-hole around the manhole there, and due to rain, not much could 

be done to repair it.  Gray reported that the manhole is 25 feet deep and we do not have the equipment to 

go that deep.  Gray has contacted several construction companies to dig in there so we can find the 

problem and repair it.  He has consulted with 4 different construction companies to this date, and no one 

can address this issue at this time.  Gray is continuing to seek assistance for repairs in this area.  Gray 



stated he believes the manhole may be leaking and will need to be replaced.  However, the dirt is sinking 

and we must address it.  Chairman McGowan stated he believes this is an emergency as the sinkhole is 

growing.  Gray estimates this repairs may be around $20,000.  McGowan asked Tiny Barton if the 

committee has the authority to accept construction without bids due to the fact the committee has 

determined this to be an emergency situation.  Barton reported they can agree to do the work ASAP.  

Mayor Hanson motioned to proceed with the repair of this issue as soon as Gray can find a company to 

do it and Alderman Glass seconded. Motion passed. 

¶ Clean Up-Fix Up Covington will be March 24 when people will meet at City Barn on Ripley Street for 

the walk-through to clean up Covington.  Chairman McGowan reported how enjoyable that day was to 

him last year and encouraged everyone to participate.  Alderman Glass encouraged forming teams in 

each district to get involved in this project.  If you or your group/class/neighborhood want to participate, 

please call Jennifer Nolen at 901-476-9613 ext 146.  The committee discussed the problem with litter in 

Covington and throughout Tipton County.  Chief Buddy Lewis stated Covington police can issue 

citations for littering.   

¶ Vehicles are ordered and Gray expects them in the next week or two.   

¶ McGowan asked for an update on new roof at city shop on Ripley Street.  Gray stated that has 

completely stopped all leaks and building was much easier to heat.  The guys who work in there are very 

pleased and thank Board of Mayor and Aldermen for that new roof.   

¶ Painting newly paved streets in the city will take place as soon as weather will permit.   

 

Alderman Glass motioned to accept Director Grayôs report, and Chairman McGowan seconded.  Motion passed.  

 

Chairman McGowan then called on Codes Official Lessie Fisher to present her report.  

Lessie Fisher: 

¶ Recent increase in complaints on dogs ï they are investigating and picking them up as needed. 

¶ Planning Commission met this morning and they provided committee with sign ordinance draft and 

stated they will present that for first reading at next Mayor and Board meeting.  

¶ Met with contractors at Covington Church of Christ about their expansion.  Fisher reported they had a 

good meeting.   

¶ Mayor Hanson asked about progress on blight eradication and Fisher reported Jeff Huffman and WT 

Bailey are meeting with City Attorney Rachel Witherington regarding progress. Alderman Glass asked 

Fisher is there is a form for residents who would like to request blight removal in their neighborhood.  

Fisher stated they are still working on that, but people will  be able to request blight eradication in their 

neighborhoods.   

¶ First Baptist Church has acquired +/- 26 acres to expand and that is in Cityôs expansion district.  If they 

request it, we can annex that and rezone that acreage. The church already owns much of the adjacent 

land   

¶ Fisher stated they have received an email requesting multi-family building at end of Meadow-View 

Cove and developers have already submitted the application. This is a new applicant and not expansion 

of any existing facility.  

¶ Alderman Glass motioned to accept Fisherôs report and Chairman McGowan seconded.  Motion passed.   

 

There being no further business, the committee adjourned.   

 

 

 



City Leaders vote to provide State Insurance to Employees 
 

Immediately following the regular Public Works Committee meeting Tuesday, there was a called meeting of the 

Finance and Administration Committee. Present were Chairman Alderman C.H. Sullivan, Alderwoman Minnie 

Bommer, Alderman Drew Glass, Alderman Mac McGowan, Covington Public Works Director David Gray, 

Codes Enforcement Officer Lessie Fisher, Personnel and Purchasing Director Tiny Barton, Benefits 

Coordinator Charlita Foulks, Recorder-Treasurer Tina Dunn, Mayor Justin Hanson, Assistant to the Mayor Sara 

Gangaware, Police Chief Buddy Lewis, Assistant Police Chief Allen Wilson, Historian David Gwinn, Senior 

Accountant Kristin Mathis, Echo Day of The Leader, Jennifer Nolen, and Public Works Administrative 

Assistant Sandy Herring. 

 

Chairman Sullivan called the meeting to order with one item on agenda ï health insurance.  Sullivan called on 

Mayor Hanson to begin the discussion. 

 

Mayor Hanson asked committee to remember Alderman Jere Hadley who in in the hospital at Baptist Tipton 

and also to remember the family of Alderman Edwards whose aunt passed away this morning.   

 

Tiny Barton was called on to report on her findings regarding State Insurance.  Barton recognized members of 

the insurance advisory committee she met with several times during this process to research and determine best 

choices regarding insurance. All Insurance Advisory Committee members are full time City of Covington 

employees.   

 

Barton stated she has information to present regarding State plans and the recommendations by the Insurance 

Committee. Barton had already given committee members a packet of information and she referred to this 

throughout the meeting.   

¶ State offers 8 plans, so we will offer employees all of those 8 choices, if committee chooses State 

¶ We are in ñlevel 1ò ï and this was determined by the State according to the demographic information 

they requested 

¶ These plans lower deductibles for employees substantially and make them more manageable.  This 

could also help the city save money by possibly not having to supply employees with a ñgapò plan.  

Barton stated the current gap plan has not worked as had been anticipated.  With lower deductibles, the 

gap plan may not be necessary.  

¶ In comparing benefits, it is quite lengthy and tedious process which committee had already done, so 

Barton referred F & A to pages 6 & 7.   She talked through several possible scenarios with various plans 

and referred to cost estimates and comparisons that were included in the handout.   

¶ One item Barton pointed out is that with State insurance, if an active employee passes away, their 

family will receive continuation of the insurance for 6 months at no charge.  This insurance can also be 

rolled over and carried into retirement.   

¶ Insurance Committee suggested for city to pay 90% of individual employee insurance and 60% of 

family coverage.   

¶ If we choose State insurance, we must offer all 8 of their plans to employees ï employees will choose.   

¶ Barton reported there is not a dramatic difference in coverages among the 8 plans, but there are some 

pharmacy co-pays and deductibles that vary.   

¶ Barton referred to the ñlimitedò plan and stated there is a great savings in this option.  She reported she 

is not here to circumvent the insurance committeeôs recommendation, but to give the committee 

adequate information in making a decision.  She encouraged decisiveness ASAP so they can prepare 

accordingly.  Alderwoman Bommer asked for clarification on the plan the committee recommended, 

and Barton stated the committee recommended the ñStandardò plan.  Alderman McGowan asked for 



clarification on the 8 different plans.  Barton stated the City will come up with an amount we will pay 

toward the Standard plan, and that amount can be applied to whatever plan individual employees decide 

to go with.  Barton referred to a scenario on the spreadsheet in the handout.  Discussions, questions, and 

references to the handout continued for better clarification on how this might work.  Kristin Mathis 

joined Barton in the explanation.  Mayor Hanson stated that Tipton County employees and school board 

employees use State insurance and he feels this would be an advantage for employees and a savings for 

the city.  Alderman Glass asked about companies available through State insurance and access and 

Barton stated the plans offer access to Blue Cross or Cigna, which gives access to Methodist and 

Baptist hospital systems.   

¶ Alderman McGowan stated the perceived savings for going with State insurance is about $200,000, 

which can then be used for payment on the new police facility.  He asked Barton if this savings is real 

and will insurance for employees be improved.  Barton and Mayor Hanson stated there are lower 

deductibles across the board with State insurance and they feel the co-pays will cover office visits and 

some other things.   McGowan then stated he feels no doubt about moving to State insurance, but had 

some questions about how payments would be calculated.  Discussion on this continued with the 

insurance committee members talking about their research and how the plans might work.  Bottom line 

is that employees will have the choice on which plan they want, all premiums are less, and copays are 

better.  Mayor Hanson stated that if the city decides to go this route, there will be a State trainer to come 

in and prepare us for the transition.  Alderwoman Bommer recommended sticking with the 90%-10% 

(individual coverage) and 60%-40% (family coverage) across the board and pay that amount for 

whatever choice employees make.   

¶ Alderwoman Bommer then made the motion to go with State insurance and pay 90% of individual 

employee plan and 60% of family plan for all choices.  She stressed the importance of paying equal 

percentages for all choices.  Mayor Hanson stated he feels the movement to State insurance is a win-

win, and pointed out more savings in dental and vision coverage, which had not been discussed.  Barton 

then continued going through the handout with committee members ï specifically dental and vision 

savings.  Mayor Hanson asked Charlita Foulks to comment on page 7, which included out-of-pocket 

expenses.  Barton pointed out that the highest out-of-pocket included in the 8 plan options is what our 

current out-of-pocket is now. Hanson credited the HR department and the insurance committee for 

going through all the numbers and presenting a recommendation as employees themselves.   

¶ Barton stated she has been in contact with Sam Stitt and there are no numbers prepared for renewal at 

this time.  Ginny Kidwell was present from McGowan-Stitt Insurance and she stated there was some 

problem with the gap plan, but they worked with employees to get them what they needed.  She then 

stated renewal costs are typically not released until April, however, they have put in a request for early 

release of the projected costs for the city.   

¶ After much discussion, Alderwoman Bommer motioned for the committee to approve providing State 

insurance and Chairman Sullivan seconded.  Barton stated there is an April 30 deadline for responding 

to the State, so she will get the transition started.   

 

Mayor Hanson stated the committee must determine how to pay for the plans and that will be on the agenda for 

the March 20 meeting.   There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.   

 
 
 
 



Veterans Benefits Seminar Coming Up 
The Tipton County Veterans Service Office will be conducting a Veterans Benefit Seminar for Tipton County 
Veterans, widows of Veterans and other family members of Veterans. 

  
Date:                  March 15th, 2018 
Time:                  6:00 PM to 7:00 PM Presentation 
                            (Questions and Answers session to follow) 

Location:           Restoration Church 
                             60 E Main St 
                             Munford, TN 38058 
  
Topics will be Service Related disability compensation, Wartime Veterans pension benefits, Widows of 
Wartime Veterans pensions, Dependent Compensation, Veteran Health Benefits and Burial Benefits.  If you 
have been curious about VA Benefits then this is the seminar you should attend. 

  
Representatives from the Tipton County Veterans Council, Tipton County Veterans Service Officer, the 
VAMC Memphis Minority Veterans Program and the Munford Funeral Home will be on hand to answer 
questions. 

 

Artist in Residence presented at Tipton County Museum 
 

On March 3, Artist in Residence Richard 

Reed lectured about French 

Impressionist Berthe Morisot at the 

Tipton County Museum . That afternoon 

he and Museum Director Barrie Foster 

led the group in painting Morisotõs 

"Dahlias" in acrylic. To learn more 

about activities and events at the 

museum, please call 901 -476 -02 42  

 

  

http://www.covingtontn.com/museum.html


 
 
The Covington Civic Center is open! We are excited and ready to help you plan your big wedding event.   We are the 
venue of choice whether you have plans for a small, intimate wedding or a large wedding.  Our Tennessean room is 
located on the first floor of the Civic Center and can accommodate three hundred plus guests.  Our rental packages 
include tables, chairs, tablecloths, and tableware and we are flexible enough to accommodate most every bridal party.    
 
Every bride wants a private place at her wedding venue to get dressed on her big day and we have this at the Covington 
/ƛǾƛŎ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ  hǳǊ ōǊƛŘŜΩǎ ŘǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎǘŜǇǎ ŀǿŀȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǊƳƛƴƎ ƪƛǘŎƘŜƴΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǎƘŜ ŀƴŘ ƘŜǊ ǿŜŘŘƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘȅ 
can catch a last minute snack.  We also have an area for the groom away from the crowd on our second floor.  This area 
provides just the right, out-of-the-way space where he can enjoy time with his groomsmen to relax and share snacks 
before he takes that big step.   There is also a dressing area on the second floor.     
 
Our warming kitchen is just off the Tennessean and allows caterers to serve guests at any rental.  The kitchen has large 
prep counters and is equipped with commercial appliances.  
  
The Covington Civic Center has designated parking just west of our building.  Our main entrance on Washington Avenue 
has a handicapped entrance, including an elevator, to offer assistance for anyone needing it. This entrance allows ease 
of access to the first floor for florists, photographers, bands, and caterers as well.  For more information or to schedule a 
tour, call Karen Griffin, at 901.475.7139. 
 

 
 



Crestview Elementary Celebrated Read Across America  
Crestview Elementary celebrated Read Across America Week and Dr. Suess with a 

variety of activities. Student s and teachers dressed as favorite book characters, read 

books, and learned about Dr. Suess. CES prekindergarten students were also visited by 

guest readers from Crestview Middle .  

  

  

 

 



Covington High School Seniors Practice going to College 

  

  
CHS seniors played out what three days of college registration might look/feel like so they can 

be better prepared to attend college.  They were given envelopes with pretend names and 

circumstances.  Then, they had to take forms to various ñofficesò that were set up in the 

cafeteria.  They had to negotiate registration of classes, payments and living arrangements, pay 

speeding and parking tickets, and figure out how to handle a financial balances.  Volunteers, 

including Robin Sealey of the Tipton County Workforce Development office (above left), and 

Brandon Armstrong, Mario Hayslett, and Kathryn Markley of the Southwest Tennessee 

Development District coordinated the event.  Students will do the same at BHS and MHS.   
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The Historic Ruffin Theater 

 

 
CLICK HERE to view details on Monty 

Python's SPAMALOT! 

  

 
 

Join us for Coffee with the Mayor  

 

 

Please Join Us for coffee and conversations ð 

7:30  ð 9:00  

 
             ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нл tŀǇǇȅ ϧ WƛƳƳƛŜΩǎ тпф bΦ aŀƛƴ 

 
Tuesday, April 3  Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday, April 17 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday May 1 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 
Tuesday May 15 Sookies Bake Shop on the Square 

  

 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001orda2MDtH_jwhIwSEBzch0aDiU5aSuDYLBKqdQ2GbhyhwDnq1r9H4pC7XRzcGWTJlA21XBT-X3r66BOrztPwd3RhpfCwv9Pjr-Zmak6IClv7ao0se2crvL81UYf3G_QPTaCtcqrI64sJ2rpOx4PqsqNEDoWwVI3zZFGXdSspaJwwNN5zSrkM0Q==&c=1zYNaVmaFj3EIn50-xhaOXhfnZ01CVg3okoV2Kl07aTNoWr7TwmVNA==&ch=nvypKlokSqaRGGMIm-IpLQ4bIR8SbQi95M0Lw2ixTxUvRgiYp2wmTg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001orda2MDtH_jwhIwSEBzch0aDiU5aSuDYLBKqdQ2GbhyhwDnq1r9H4pC7XRzcGWTJlA21XBT-X3r66BOrztPwd3RhpfCwv9Pjr-Zmak6IClv7ao0se2crvL81UYf3G_QPTaCtcqrI64sJ2rpOx4PqsqNEDoWwVI3zZFGXdSspaJwwNN5zSrkM0Q==&c=1zYNaVmaFj3EIn50-xhaOXhfnZ01CVg3okoV2Kl07aTNoWr7TwmVNA==&ch=nvypKlokSqaRGGMIm-IpLQ4bIR8SbQi95M0Lw2ixTxUvRgiYp2wmTg==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001orda2MDtH_jwhIwSEBzch0aDiU5aSuDYLBKqdQ2GbhyhwDnq1r9H4tOdAw-3lIc3ME91Y2Ar8gBs3AwwQk5BBPGokD7PVEenoa9Ery8aiYGxIxCGigIfymi7Z7bOTcKyW8CbLdu1zxEErUoxMUXwSg==&c=1zYNaVmaFj3EIn50-xhaOXhfnZ01CVg3okoV2Kl07aTNoWr7TwmVNA==&ch=nvypKlokSqaRGGMIm-IpLQ4bIR8SbQi95M0Lw2ixTxUvRgiYp2wmTg==


Mayor Hanson visited TCA to celebrate Read Across America 

 

  

  
 

 

 
Click on picture to learn more about Read Across America 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.nea.org/grants/886.htm











